
 Today at Trinity   
 

Sunday, February 26, 2017 

 8:00 AM HOLY COMMUNION – NAVE  

 9:30 AM SUNDAY SCHOOL & ADULT FORUM 

 10:45 AM HOLY COMMUNION – NAVE  

 12:00 PM JOYFUL NOISE! REHEARSAL – ROOM 103 

 4:30 PM CONFIRMATION LEVELS I-III  – ROOM 105/107   

 6:00 PM YOUTH GROUP DINNER – FELLOWSHIP HALL  

 7:00 PM YOUTH GROUP MEETING – YOUTH ROOM  

 

 Opportunities This Week at Trinity 
 

Tuesday, February 28 , 2017 

 7:00 PM YOGA – FELLOWSHIP HALL 
 

Wednesday, March 1, 2017 

 12:00 PM PARISH NOTICES DEADLINE 

 6:30 PM ASH WEDNESDAY – NAVE 

 7:15 PM ADULT CHOIR REHEARSAL – CHOIR LOFT   
 

Friday, March 3, 2017 

 3:30 PM YOUTH QUAKE – MEET AT CHURCH 
 

Saturday, March 4, 2017 

 8:00 AM MEN’S BIBLE STUDY – ROOM 105/107  

 8:30 AM ZUMBA – FELLOWSHIP HALL  

 5:30 PM SPOKEN HOLY COMMUNION – CHAPEL 
 

Sunday, March 5, 2017 

 8:00 AM HOLY COMMUNION – NAVE  

 9:30 AM SUNDAY SCHOOL & ADULT FORUM 

 10:45 AM HOLY COMMUNION – NAVE  

 2:00 PM YOUTH QUAKE – PICK-UP AT CHURCH 

MISSION STATEMENT 
 

Trinity Lutheran Church is      
a Christian community 
 

Gathered by God,  
 Living in grace, 
  Called to love and serve. 
 

We do this through: 
 

Worship – Meeting Christ in 
Word and sacraments 

 

Hospitality –  
 Welcoming all people into 

worship and fellowship 
 

Congregational Life –  
 Nurturing the community of 

faith through faith formation, 
spiritual growth, building 
relationships, and caring for 
one another 

 

Faith in Action – Spreading 
God’s love through Word and 
service in the community and 
world 

 PARISH NOTICES 
February 26, 2017 

 

201 WASHINGTON STREET • VALPARAISO, IN 46383-4797 
 (219) 462-9624 • trinity@tlcvalpo.com • www.tlcvalpo.com 

ASH WEDNESDAY 
March 1 • 6:30 PM • NAVE 

 

YOGA 
Tuesdays • 7:00 PM • FH 

 
 

ZUMBA 
Saturdays • 8:30 AM • FH 

HOLDEN  
EVENING PRAYER 

 

Wednesdays • 6:30 PM 
 

March 8, 15, 22, 29 & April 5 



2017  
Mission Endowment Grants 

 

Practices and Guidelines 
 

The Mission Endowment Fund (MEF) Committee will 
recommend to Congregation Council a distribution of 
earnings from the MEF of up to twenty-six thousand 
dollars ($26,000) in 2017. If this recommendation is ap-
proved, these funds will be dispersed based on pro-
posals received from Trinity’s membership. The MEF 
Committee will receive proposals, review, select, and 
make recommendations for the specific grants to Con-
gregation Council. 
 

Grant requests must be initiated by members of Trinity 
Lutheran Church. These funds cannot be used for the 
general operating budget.  
 

Grants requested from this fund should be targeted for 
the following areas of ministry:  
 

• Outreach into local community, 
 

• ELCA Church wide ministries,  
 

• Extraordinary programs, capital improvements, 
and other ministry initiatives. 

 

Grant proposals received will be grouped into the 3 cate-
gories, and selections draw within those categories. 
Each area of ministry category will receive an amount in 
the range of $5,200 to $15,600. 
 

 Requested funds must be for gifts or projects of a chari-
table, nonprofit organization that is registered with the 
IRS, church, school, or special needs, and\or special initi-
atives of Trinity Lutheran Church. 
 

Funds cannot be given directly to individuals. However, 
an individual could be designated as beneficiary if funds 
are used as a scholarship, stipend, or honorarium 
through a church organization, nonprofit organization, 
or specific trust. 
 

For more information, grant packets are available at the 
Welcome Center, church office, or on Trinity’s website 
tlcvalpo.com. 

Lent, Holy Week,  
and Easter 2017 

 

Ash Wednesday 
 

March 1, 6:30 PM  
Sung Holy Communion  

with Imposition of Ashes 
------------------------- 

Midweek Lenten Services:  
 

Wednesday, March 8, 15, 22, 
29, and April 5, 6:30 PM  

Sung Holden Evening Prayer 
------------------------- 

Sunday of the  
Passion/Palm Sunday 

 

Saturday, April 8 – 5:30 PM 
Spoken Holy Communion 

 

Sunday, April 9 
8:00 & 10:45 AM  

Sung Holy Communion 
------------------------- 

Maundy Thursday 
 

April 13, 6:30 PM  
Sung Holy Communion  

------------------------- 

Good Friday 
 

April 14, 6:30 PM – Solemn 
Liturgy of Good Friday 

------------------------- 

Resurrection of Our Lord  
 

Saturday, April 15, 6:30 PM 
Vigil of Easter 

 

Sunday, April 16 
8:00 & 10:45 AM 

Festival Holy Communion 
------------------------- 

The Great 50 Days of Easter 
continue through the  

Day of Pentecost 
------------------------- 

Day of Pentecost 
 

Saturday, June 3 – 5:30 PM 
Spoken Holy Communion 

 

Sunday, June 4 
9:00 AM  

Sung Holy Communion 



 
Dr. Robert Saler to  
Lead Adult Forum  
 

Dr. Robert Cady Saler will lead Adult Forum this 
Sunday, February 26 at Trinity. Dr. Saler, Ph.D., 
is Research Professor of Lutheran Studies and 

Executive Director of the Center for Pastoral Excellence at 
Christian Theological Seminary in Indianapolis. He also serves as 
theologian in residence at Christ the Savior Lutheran Church in 
Fishers, IN. He is the author of Between Magisterium and Mar-
ketplace: A Constructive Account of Theology and the Church 
(Fortress, 2014) and Theologia Crucis: A Companion to the The-
ology of the Cross (Cascade, 2016).  
 

Dr. Saler began his ministry as pastor of Bethel Lutheran 
Church in the Miller area of Gary and also taught classes at The 
Lutheran School of Theology Chicago prior to his current work 
in Indianapolis and Fishers Indiana. Dr. Saler’s adult forum 
presentation will center upon some of the problematic aspects 
of Martin Luther’s legacy as we recognize the 500th anniver-
sary of the Protestant Reformation.  
 

Pastor Saler has referred to himself as a “member-in-law” of 
Trinity. He is married to long-time Trinity member Kristen 
(Delliquadri) Saler. The Saler family, including almost five-year-
old Nora and almost two-year-old Cole reside in Carmel, Indi-
ana. Kristen is a first grade teacher in the Noblesville school 
district. Pastor Saler will bring along copies of his most recent 
book, Theologia Crucis: A Companion to the Theology of the 
Cross (Cascade, 2016) for those interested in purchasing a copy.  

 
 

Check out our updated Health Ministry bulletin board in the lobby where we will 
be listing community health events and opportunities such as support groups at 
Porter, available services from Porter County Health Department, and free 

health events at the YMCA and St. Mary's. Please ask Nan or Karen, Parish Nurses, for more re-
sources available in our community!  
 

YOGA classes continue on Tuesdays at 7:00 PM. This is truly a class for all abilities, so please join 
us anytime. Choice of $20 for a 6 session punch card or $5 per class. 
 

Zumba classes are held on Saturdays at 8:30 AM in the Fellowship Hall through March 25th. You 
may purchase a 6 session punch card for $20 or $4 per session. Multigenerational!  
 

Come and have some fun!  

LGBT, life-gets-
better-together 

 

A peer support group for 
gay, lesbian, bisexual, 

transgender  men, wom-
en, teen (w/parent permis-

sion), and questioning 
community members 

takes place Thursdays at 
6:00 PM at the  Dayspring 
Counseling Center, 1005 

N. Campbell Street.  
 

For more information,  
call (219) 364-2732  or 

email rochse@pcfcc.org 

  Check out   
  the Lost &  
Found items on the table 
in the foyer next to the 
bulletin board. They will 
be on display through 
March 5th and what is not 
picked up will be donat-
ed.  Thank you! 



TLC Electronic Giving  
 

Now Open for Business! 
 

As we have promised, Trini-
ty has developed a link on 
our website to enable an 
electronic Giving option. 
You may find this link thru 
our website at:  
 

http://tlcvalpo.com/ 
 

Just scroll down our home 
page to find the "donate" 
button. Clicking here will 
take you to a secure page 
for simple registration. You 
may give via credit/debit 
card, checking, or savings 
account. You may give as a 
one time donation, or may 
schedule regular contribu-
tions.  

Christian Food Pantry    
 

In January, 278 families were served providing food for 585 people. All the basic food 
items are needed – as usual. We have needed to buy most of the food given in a basic serving for 
a family for the last several months. Hopefully there will be a good supply from the fun Souper 
Bowl Sunday voting/collection to help out.   
 

 The annual bean soup ‘kits’ are planned for February. The kits include 2 cups of dried beans, sea-
sonings, an onion, ham hock, and instructions. Pumpkin pie kits are also offered. The assembly of 
these kits has been taken care of by a group of Kiwanis Kids (K Kids) at Northview School under 
the supervision of Melissa Brown. Clients have been asking about the kits throughout January.    
 

Money donations have been sufficient so that the usual perishable food items can still be offered. 
The ‘new’ ordering-from-Aldi’s-and-picking-up program seems to be working well. Several men 
with trucks have been willing to provide this pick-up service regularly. Shopping there has result-
ed in some monetary savings. 
 

There are a number of informational materials provided hoping to give help to clients. Upon oc-
casion a health insurance representative comes to help with those kinds of issues. Phone num-
bers are available for other agencies that can be of help. Posters telling about various help 
groups are posted. Notices about job openings are sometimes posted. We try to give more than 
‘just food’ help. (Volunteers often give lots of ‘listening’ help, also.)  
 

Questions: Nan (219) 462-6169; Anne (219) 462-8593; Sharon (219) 464-1764 

Food of the Month  
Helps Serve Christian Food Pantry 

 

Trinity members are asked to meet a Christian Food Pantry 
need by donating food items in high demand at the center. This 
March we are focusing on canned fruit and boxes of breakfast 
cereal. These staple items move rapidly, and a fresh supply will 
free up cash donations to purchase perishable items such as 
milk, cheese, and meat. Of course, donations of any kind, either 
cash or food items, are always appreciated. 
 

Trinity Is one of seven churches supporting The Christian Food 
Pantry housed at the Asbury Center of First Methodist Church 
across the street from our location. The pantry continues to 
supplement families by providing food staples to those who 
are in need right here in our community. Thank to members of 
Trinity who have continually supported the independently run 
food pantry in our neighborhood. 

You can find us on Facebook at: 
 

tinyurl.com/tlcvalpo  
 

Like” our page & share events with your friends.     

http://tlcvalpo.com/


So What’s This Mutual Ministry Thing? 
 

Trinity Lutheran Church members, like all churchgoers, seek to nurture and maintain a strong, 
healthy relationship between the pastor and the people whom he leads and serves. This 
relationship requires tending and care, especially as we learn and grow together in mission with 
our newly called pastor. In order to encourage this strong relationship, the church council has 
formed a mutual ministry team charged with this responsibility. 
 

Traditionally, a mutual ministry team begins with members of the call committee who have 
known the pastor for the longest time in his tenure. Four members of that committee, along with 
the pastor, will serve one or two-year terms. As these terms end, the pastor, and the executive 
committee of the church council will select two new members from the congregation each year 
to continue the work.  
 

The primary task of our team is to be good listeners. Team members will listen to the thoughts, 
ideas, and concerns of our pastor who can count on confidentiality in an open and trusting 
relationship. The team will notice the workings of our congregation as we move forward in faith 
practice and in mission, and we will provide the pastor with honest, open, objective pictures of 
how the relationship between pastor and people is progressing.  
 

The team will encourage open and direct communication among congregation members. Mutual 
ministry is never a complaint department or an avenue for fielding individual grievances. 
Congregation members will always be asked to address any problems directly with people 
concerned as we learned to do during our Healthy Congregations education. Team members will 
facilitate direct communication but will not carry messages or complaints for people. Transparent 
conversation will always be required to ensure a healthy church setting. 
 

Our team, as well as our entire congregation, learned some valued concepts during our Healthy 
Congregations process that will enhance the mutual ministry process. Among them are these 
observations about how all family systems (including church families) function: 
 

 We at Trinity are part of an emotional system: we are inter-related people who have emotions.  
 

• Anxiety and conflict do occur; there is no magical cure for them, but they can be managed well 
by keeping the anxiety “small” so that it does not explode into reactive conflict. 

 

• In an emotional system such as Trinity, it is important to manage yourself first, often by 
recognizing and defining your own emotion and anxiety. 

 

• Mature reaction requires time; thoughtful responsive behavior is always better than quick 
reactive behavior. 

 

• Healthy activity involves learning to stay connected with others who differ as we maintain our 
own selves, “being different together.” 

 

• Leaders who practice and develop non-anxious behaviors help systems like Trinity to be less 
anxious and more functional. 
 

Current team members are Pastor Tim Leitzke, Mike Delliquadri, Lu Krieger-Blake, Jeff Lewis, and 
Kris Lopez. With the help of our Healthy Congregations knowledge and the guidance of the Holy 
Spirit, the Mutual Ministry Team will look to enhance the positive relationship between pastor 
and people. Look for more information from the team in upcoming weeks. 
 



From the 
Deaconess…  

Levels I-III Confirmation 
meet for class this Sunday  
at 4:30 PM in Room 105/107.  
Youth dinner and game is at 
6:00 PM in the Fellowship 
Hall, and high school Youth 
Group meets at 7:00 PM in 
the Youth Room.  There will 
be no class on March 5. Clas-
ses will resume March 12. 

It feels like Spring!! Maybe 
you're doing some spring 
cleaning, down-sizing, or de-
cluttering. Think about do-
nating your items to the 
youth Rummage Sale; it's 

right around the corner! 
Drop-off day is Friday, April 
28, 9:00 AM to 7:00 PM in 
the Fellowship Hall. The 
Rummage Sale is Saturday, 
April 29, 7:00 AM to 2:00 PM. 
We appreciate your support!  
 

Summer Camp ------ We have 
received information from 
LOMIK: Lutheran Outdoor 
Ministries Indiana-Kentucky  
(the same people who bring 
us Luther Road.) They have 
openings for summer camp. 
Brochures and information 
are available on the bulletin 
board outside the youth 
room. We have some funds 
available for scholarship. See 
Deaconess Barb.  
 

Toiletries Needed ------ Trial/
travel-sized containers of 
shampoo, conditioner, and 
soap are needed for the inter-
national DIAKONIA meeting 
being held this July in Chica-
go. Many of our Trinity dea-
conesses are attending and/
or helping with local arrange-
ments. We'd like to provide 
toiletries for the 450+ women 
and men who will be attend-
ing from all over the world. 
There will be a box in the foy-
er for your donations. Thank 
you. 
 

Questions?  
Contact Deaconess Barb at: 

219) 462-9624 ext. 4 

or bherzinger@tlcvalpo.com.  

Last Sunday, February 19, during the 10:45 AM service, Trinity 
commissioned Christine Cawby as a Stephen Minister. She has 
completed substantial training to join 12 Stephen Ministers and 
Leaders who are currently serving our congregation and com-
munity. A Stephen Minister serves by being: 

 

---- A child of God who walks beside a person who is hurting 

 

--- A caring Christian friend who listens, cares, prays, supports, 
and encourages 

 

---- A lay person who has received 50 hours of training in provid-
ing emotional and spiritual care 

 

---- Someone who will “be there” for his or her care receiver, 
meeting faithfully for about an hour each week, for as long 
as there’s a need 

 

Let us thank God for all that she will bring to Trinity and the 
community in providing care to others, promising her our pray-
er and support as we send her out to minister among us! 

For more information regarding Stephen Ministry or to receive care, contact: 
 

GEORGE REICHLER   (219) 477-2080, yawlwatchthis@msn.com 
 

ANN BAAS   (219) 476-5926, annlbaas@gmail.com   

Commissioning of New Stephen Minister 

PICTURED LEFT TO RIGHT: 
 

Terry Paarlberg, Pastor Timothy 
Lietzke, Christine Cawby, Ann 
Baas, Nan Paarlberg, and  
Michael Renehan. 



February 26 - Robert "Rob" 
Saler will lead a discussion on, 
“The Luther to Leave Behind, 
The Luther to Remember: 
Problematic Aspects of Lu-
ther’s Legacy and Why We 
Should Commemorate 
Them.” 
 

In this 500th anniversary year 
of the advent of the 
Protestant Reformation, Lu-
therans and non-Lutherans 
alike rightly celebrate certain 
key aspects of Luther’s lega-
cy: his courageous witness to 
a Christ-centered life, his de-
votion to an understanding 
of good works free from en-
tanglement in self-justifica-
tion, and his deep love for the 
church. However, there are 
other elements of Luther’s 
life and work that are more 
troubling: his demonization 
of his opponents, his hatred 
towards the Jews, and his 
ambiguous relationships with 
secular power, to name a 
few. This talk will highlight in 
frank terms these more diffi-
cult aspects of Luther’s lega-
cy, but with an eye towards 
how contemporary Lutherans 
can use the occasion of the 
500th to grow in ecumenical 
spirit and generosity towards 
others. 
 

Robert Saler, Ph.D., is Re-
search Professor of Lutheran 
Studies and Executive Direc-

tor of the Center for Pastoral 
Excellence at Christian Theo-
logical Seminary in Indianap-
olis. He also serves as theolo-
gian in residence at Christ the 
Savior Lutheran Church in 
Fishers, IN. He is the author 
of Between Magisterium and 
Marketplace: A Constructive 
Account of Theology and the 
Church (Fortress, 2014) and 
Theologia Crucis: A Compan-
ion to the Theology of the 
Cross (Cascade, 2016). 
 

Rob is the son-in-law of Mike 
and Rita Delliquadri. Every-
one is invited and encour-
aged to attend and learn 
from this timely and informa-
tive topic.  
 

March 5 - “Amazing Grace! 
How sweet the sound that 
saved a wretch like me!” 
Who do you think wrote that 
well-known gospel hymn? 
Could it be Charles Wesley, 
Isaac Watts, Fanny Crosby, or 
Martin Luther? If you 
guessed that it was one of 
those composers, you were 
mistaken. It was an English-
man named John Newton. 
The “wretch” he spoke of 
was himself as he spent part 
of his early life as a captain of 
African slave ships. In Adult 
Forum we will watch a 45-
minute documentary about 
his life, including his Christian 
conversion while at sea dur-

ing a violent storm. He even-
tually renounced the slave 
trade and became an evange-
listic preacher, hymn writer, 
and abolitionist, living to see 
Britain’s end to the slave 
trade in 1807 shortly before 
his death. One lesson we can 
learn from Newton’s life sto-
ry is to never give up on any-
one no matter how far they 
seem to be from the King-
dom. “I once was lost, but 
now am found; was blind, 
but now I see.” The title of 
the documentary is, “John 
Newton, a ruthless slave 
trader becomes a messenger 
of amazing grace.” 
 

We welcome everyone to 
Adult Forum. 

Norm & Pat Hellmers and Jane Schreiner  

REMINDER 
Directories Are In! 

 

Don’t forget to pick up 
your new Trinity directory 
if you haven’t already. The 
directories are available in 
the gathering space ar-
ranged alphabetically. Look 
for your name on the back 
cover (so as not to obscure 
any part of the cover). 
 

Please notify the church 
office of any corrections or 
additions. Changes will be 
noted in the parish notices. 

 

The Hospitality Team 



Men’s Homeless Shelter at Trinity Needs Help 

Beginning in mid-April, our 
Trinity family will host 
homeless men from our 
community on Monday eve-
nings. The men will arrive at 
8:00 PM, sleep overnight in 
the Fellowship Hall, and 
leave the building by 7:00 
AM Tuesday morning. The 
program spring session 
runs until mid-October. Lar-
ry Baas and Mike Delliquad-
ri will coordinate the pro-
gram. 
 

We need your help. We 
need your help. The shelter 
requires two volunteer 
chaperones from 8:00 PM 

Monday until 2:00 AM Tues-
day and two more chaper-
ones from 2:00 AM until 
8:00 AM. For each shift, one 
volunteer must be a male. 
We provide a snack each 
evening and rolls and coffee 
each morning. These items 
will be supplied by the coor-
dinators. 
 

We are hoping to get six-
teen regular volunteers to 
limit the volunteer time to 
once a month and addition-
al volunteers to serve as 
back-up fill-ins when neces-
sary. Our experience is that 
the work has been smooth 

and problem free. The men 
have been thoughtful and 
caring guests offering very 
few problems and being 
extremely grateful to our 
Trinity family for providing a 
place to sleep. 
 

If you can, join in with Trini-
ty volunteers and volun-
teers from thirteen other 
churches in our community 
offering to do God’s work 
for people in our communi-
ty. A sign-up sheet is availa-
ble in the church foyer. Any 
questions? Ask Larry Baas 
or Mike Delliquadri. We 
need your help. 

For Friends & Family  

Names will appear for approximately one month. If you wish a name “renewed,”  
call (219) 462-9624 before noon on Wednesday for Sunday’s parish notices. 

For the Parish: 

 

THOSE IN NEED: 

Sandi Anderson 

Brandon Brkljac 

Richard Cornman 

Eden Preston 

Richard Schultz 

Vel Schultz 

Lois Stanley 

Rachel Swanson 

Susan Swanson 

Ruth Swelstad 
 

AVALON SPRINGS:  

Eva Jane Fryer 
 

RITTENHOUSE:  

Ethel Roberts 

NAME: FRIEND/RELATIVE OF: 

Douglas (son) Mike & Lynn Kinsey 

Robert (grandfather) Christine Cawby 

Mildred  (grandmother) Christine Cawby 

Teresa  (cousin) Lauren Mache 

Ted  (cousin) Cheryl Dieter 

Chris (nephew) Lu Krieger-Blake 

Abby (granddaughter) Rev. Jane Aicher 

Dean (father) Carey Johnson Young 

Nikki (niece) Richard & Vel Schultz 

Carol  Richard & Vel Schultz 

Karen  Richard & Vel Schultz 

Cindy (& family) Marty Swinehart 

Bridgette (aunt) Valerie Webdell 

Lucas Arlene & Will Gross 

Marsha Larry & Ann Baas 

Linda (sister) Barbara Pearson 

NAME: FRIEND/RELATIVE OF: 

Garlan (brother-in-law) Barbara Pearson 

Jim (cousin) Larry & Ann Baas   

Daisy (aunt) Richard & Vel Schultz   

George  Richard & Vel Schultz 

Audrey (cousin) Richard & Vel Schultz 

Mike (father) Matt & Karen Hernes 

Brian Richard & Vel Schultz 

Carrie (niece) Richard & Vel Schultz 

Randy  Richard & Vel Schultz 

Janet (sister) Richard & Vel Schultz 

Bob (brother) Richard & Vel Schultz 

Tom Richard & Vel Schultz 

David & family Christine Cawby 

Arlene & family Christine Cawby 

Brandon (brother-in-law) Matt & Karen Hernes 

Thomas (grandson)  George Reichler 

Prayer Requests 



Worship Servers  

SERVICE - 5:30 PM  SATURDAY, FEB. 25  
 

Presiding Minister  The Rev. Dr.   
     Timothy Leitzke   
Assisting Minister     

 
SERVICE - 8:00 & 10:45 AM SUNDAY, FEBRUARY 26 WEDNESDAY, MARCH 1  
  8:00 AM & 10:45 AM               6:30 PM 
 

Presiding Minister  The Rev. Dr. The Rev. Dr. 
   Timothy Leitzke  Timothy Leitzke 
 

Musicians 
  Piano  Mike Beaver Mike Beaver 
  Guitar  Paul Schreiner Paul Schreiner 
  Saxophone  Anna Cox Anna Cox 
  

Choir 8:00 Adult Choir Adult Choir & Handbells 
 10:45    
 

Acolyte 8:00 Makenna Schnick Tom Muchesko 
 10:45 Chloe Parsons      
     

Assisting Minister 8:00 Barb Herzinger Cynthia Breitinger 
 10:45 Paul Parsons  
 

Communion Assts. 8:00 Cayley Schnick Patricia Cummings 
  Carter Schnick Juanagene Nietert 
  Sally Finck Karen Muchesko 
 10:45 Keith & Terri Gingerich  
  Nan Paarlberg     
  

Greeters  8:00 Kay Kielpikowski Gary & Lene Behrens 
  Ann & Larry Baas Patricia  Cummings 
 10:45 Amy, Chloe, & Stella   
   Parsons  
  Barb Pearson  
 

Lector   8:00 Paul Mache Gloria Cornman 
 10:45 Cassie Otterbacher  
  

Ushers  8:00 Bob & Nancy Tittle Norm Amundsen 
*offering only  Pete & Kathy Brannen Chuck Anderson 
 10:45 Scott, Max, Brett, & Gary & Lene Behrens 
   Cassie Otterbacher  
 

Secure Offering 8:00 Bob Tittle Norm Amundsen 
 10:45 Scott Otterbacher  
 

Bread Baker    Dot Pakan  
 

Altar Guild   Pat & Norm Hellmers Elene Amunsen 
  

Unlock Doors    Mike Kinsey Chuck Anderson 
 

Fellowship Time  Otterbacher family   
     

If you would like to  

recognize or honor a loved 

one or special occasion  

with altar flowers on a 

particular Sunday, please 

sign up on the flower chart 

on the bulletin board.  

You may bring your own 

arrangement or have the 

church place the order.  

 

Forms are available below 

the flower chart.  If you 

wish for the church to 

place the order, you may 

place form and payment in 

the offering plate or drop 

off at the church office.  If 

you prefer to bring your 

own arrangement, please  

be sure to notify the office 

by the Wednesday before  

the date so the infor-

mation can be included in 

the Parish Notices.  



STAFF 
 

Pastor 
THE REV. DR. TIMOTHY A. LEITZKE 
(443) 282-8680  (c) 
prtim@tlcvalpo.com  
 

Deaconess 
DEACONESS BARB HERZINGER 
(219) 561-3887 
bherzinger@tlcvalpo.com  
 

Minister of Music 
CHERYL E. DIETER 
(219) 242-0707 
cedieter@comcast.net 
 

Handbell Director 
JEFFREY DOEBLER 
(219) 465-7091 
jksw@comcast.net 
 

Joyful Noise! Director 
JANET WADE 
(219) 241-6925 
Janet.wade@eastporter.k12.in.us 
 

Preschool Director 
NANCY J. MOSELEY 
(219) 531-9534 
nancyjmoseley@hotmail.com  

 

Administrative Assistant 
BETTY SERGENT 
(219) 462-9624 
bsergent@tlcvalpo.com 

CONGREGATION COUNCIL 
 

NORMAN R. AMUNDSEN 
(219) 462-2649 
nr_amundsen@yahoo.com 
  

President 
DAVID P. BUROW-FLAK 
(219) 465-5754 
dburowflak@gmail.com 
 

Secretary 
CHRISTINE CAWBY 
(219) 252-8530 
christine.cawby@gmail.com 
 

MICHAEL DELLIQUADRI 
(219) 464-2151 
mdelliqu@gmail.com 
 

KANDYCE KRAUS HANNON 
(219) 928-3604  
kandycehannon@hotmail.com 
 

Financial Secretary 
MICHAEL J. KINSEY 
(317) 385-7259 
mandlk1@frontier.com 
 

Vice-President 
REBECCA L. LUTZ 
(219) 462-2660 
chlutz01@comcast.net 
 

PAUL MACHE 
(219) 728-1845 
paul_mache@yahoo.com 
 

Youth Representative 
SAM BUROW-FLAK 
(219) 465-5754  
SalmonBurowFlak@gmail.com 
  

THOMAS G. MUCHESKO 
(708) 209-8042 
muchesko@gmail.com 
 

PAUL M. PARSONS 
(312) 758-3812 
paulmparsons@gmail.com 
 

JANE K. SCHREINER 
(219) 462-0304 
janeschreiner@hotmail.com 
 

LUCAS ECKLUND-BAKER 
(219) 508-1497 
lucbaker@yahoo.com 
 

Treasurer 
MICHAEL F. RENEHAN 
(219) 462-6061 
michaelfrenehan@gmail.com 

Key Financial Items 
And Attendance  

 

1.  Offerings for General Fund:  
 

 Last Week Year-To-Date 

 $4,933 $41,921 
 

2.  IN/KY Synod Benevolence: 
 

 Last Week Year-To-Date 

 $493 $4,192 
 

3.  Attendance:  
 Last Week 

 134 
 

1. The offerings total for general 
fund excludes any designated or 
restricted gifts. 

2. Trinity Lutheran Church is a 
“tithing” congregation. We 
send the Indiana/Kentucky Syn-
od 10% of our general fund offer-
ings each week. 

3. Attendance at all services last 
week through last Sunday. 

Staff Office 
Schedule 

 

Pastor Tim’s office hours 
are Mondays 9:00 AM to 
noon, and Wednesdays & 
Thursdays noon to 2:00 
PM. Outside office hours, 
please call (219) 462-9624, 
ext. 3. 
 

Deaconess Barb’s office 
hours are Tuesdays and 
Thursdays 10:30 AM-12:30 
PM and Wednesdays 3:00-
5:00 PM. Outside of office 
hours, call (219) 561-3887, 
ext. 4. 

Notice of 
Hospitalization 

 

Please notify the church 
office at (219) 462-9624 if 
you or a loved one is 
hospitalized or recovering 
at home and wishes a 
visit. Because of the 
HIPAA laws, that infor-
mation is not shared by 
the hospital. 


